
 

Winter is upon us! 
 

Nothing says ‘hello winter’ as either gusty 20+knot southerlies or no wind Sundays!  I am pleased to see 

such a large fleet of 25 yachts competing in this year’s Winter Series.  Division 1 series results are 
looking pretty close.  And it is great to see new yacht Ludicrous Mode take the win last Sunday.  Deanna 

on Flakey Mojo, is proving to be a pro at light wind sailing, leading the series in Division 2. Thank you to 

Greg Wilkins for taking up the role of Winter Series Race Director.  

 

This month I am super excited that we are putting on our first social event 

in over 2 years and combining this with raising funds for the purchase of 
nine Open Skiffs which we are currently leasing.  And just before the laughs 

start, we will hold our AGM.  

 

 / Comedy for a Cause – Junior’s Racing Program 
 

 

All positions on the Board of Directors are open for nominations. The Club is required to have a Board 

consisting of the office bearers and up to eight (8) other directors.  The office bearers comprise the 

President, Vice President, Commodore, Vice Commodore, Rear Commodore, Club Captain and Treasurer.  
The Commodore, Vice Commodore, Rear Commodore and at least five other Board Members must be 

boat owners. 
 

Voting at the Annual General Meeting is open to all adult members.  All members and their guests are 
invited to attend the meeting. 

 

 of Manly Yacht Club & Election of Office Bearers for 2021-2022 
 

 

DATE : SATURDAY 3RD JULY 2021 
 

SCHEDULE 
 

Doors open 7pm 
 

 start 7:10pm 
 

1. Welcome and notice convening the meeting 
2. Apologies 

3. Confirmation of the minutes of the last AGM held 29th June 2020 

4. Receive and consider the Annual Report 
5. Hold elections and announce Board of Directors for 2021-2022 

6. Appoint Auditors  
7. Other business 

 

 concludes 7:25pm 
 

Drinks and nibbles for ticket holders on the balcony. 
 

 8pm 
 

ends10:15pm (approx.) 

 
If you wish to attend the but not the Comedy Night, please let me know and I will add your 

name at the door. 
 

Tickets must be purchased before the event, so invite your friends and get ready for  

a belly full of laughs! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

JUNE 2021 

Like us on Facebook, share experiences  and help promote club events like Women's Challenge + Mini Regatta.  

www.facebook.com/ManlyYachtClub 

 

Lisa Callaghan - President  

PRESIDENT’S REPORT 

WELCOME NEW 
MEMBER 

 

Federico Momigliano 

 

WELCOME BACK 
Chris Meehan 

Dominique Winn 

   TICKETS: 

 ADULTS: $35 

     KIDS: $25 
 

    PURCHASE HERE 
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MYC WINTER SERIES 2021 HAS BEGUN 

BUT 

PLEASE WELCOME BACK OUR 

RACE DAY SPONSORS 

AND  

AND OUR GRAND PRIZE SPONSOR 

WANT TO IMPROVE YOUR 
STARTS? 

The Peter Wilkins Starter Sticky for the best 

start is on offer. 

Please ask your Race Director:  

Greg Wilkins at winterseries@myc.org.au 
 

REMEMBER TO CHECK OUT REPLACEMENT 

WINTER COURSES ON THE WEB 
 

…looking at you Cheap Thrills, Ludicrous Mode, 
Shear Magic, Solace! 

AND PLEASE SUPPORT OUR 

SPONSORS BY BUYING THEIR 
PRODUCTS AND RECOMMENDING 

THEM TO YOUR FRIENDS 

Entries are still open at 

 https://myc.org.au/racing/winter/winter.shtml 
 

 

SYDNEY GOLD COAST 
YACHT RACE  

 

31 JULY 2021 

SOUTHPORT BOW PERSON WANTED 
 

Mondo is looking for a bow person for the 

Southport race at the end of July.  We aim 
to race with a 50/50 gender split. 
 

EXPERIENCES AND QUALIFICATIONS 
 

You must have completed the Safety and 

Sea Survival Course; completed at least 

two offshore races that were overnight and 
be confident in your skills on the bow; 

specifically, with symmetrical kites. 
 

CULTURE ON MONDO 

• Safety first, bring our best and 

enjoy 

• Maintain calm poise in stressful 
situations to draw out the clearest 

thinking 

• Work as a team, be helpful 
• Have a passion for gaining sailing 

experience and share your 
knowledge with crew 

 

If you are interested or know someone who 

might, please contact: 
Lisa or Stephen at mondo@5656.com.au 

 
 

• SAFETY AND SEA SURVIVAL COURSE 
• MARINE FIRST AID 

• MARINE RADIO 

 

Check out course dates 

https://app.sailsys.com.au/club/23/entry/series/1095/pricing
mailto:winterseries@myc.org.au
https://myc.org.au/racing/winter/winter.shtml
mailto:mondo@5656.com.au
https://cdn.revolutionise.com.au/cups/marinesw/files/tbhkup6og5luinvj.pdf
https://cdn.revolutionise.com.au/cups/marinesw/files/tbhkup6og5luinvj.pdf
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WATERSIDE WORKERS … at work 
 

In case you haven’t worked it out, Bruce and his fellow cohorts, new member Michael, Pam and Graham, 

and the winch guy hard at work on the davits that holdup the Robbie R 

Preparation for  the new winches  

Holding the ladder is an 

important job 

Michael and Bruce 

hard at it 

A little help needed here - Bruce, Michael and the winch guy lift the first 

winch to the pylon 

Stainless steel cover for the winches 

Next job - the spreader bar 

Images by Pam, Colin and Manly Sailing 



 

 

FROM THE EDITOR’S DESK 
 

It has been a fun and rewarding 

time gathering news items and 
images; interacting with members 

and their stories. 
 

But it’s about time I handed in my 
typewriter and let some other 

creative type take over the reins. 
 

The newsletter is both a record of 
history and a communications tool 

between the Board, the Sailing 

Committee and members. 
 

The brief: 

• 11 Newsletters per annum (or 

less if you run out of time) 
• Can be produced using any 

editing tool you are most 
comfortable with (I use “good 

old” Word) with the final 

product being a PDF. 
• 10-20 hours per month 

depending on how efficient you 

are, or how proficient you are, 
with your chosen editing tool. 

• I’m happy to mentor you 
through the first few editions. 

 

Why not ease into it while there is 
not a lot going on. 
 

Please email 

newsletter@myc.org.au if you feel 
you can help me out. 
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Don’t Forget to Book 
3rd July 2021 

7pm MYC 
 

Purchase your tickets here 

Another piece of the jig saw puzzle that is the boat storage 

room… newly installed mast racks! 
 

      GRAHAM 

mailto:newsletter@myc.org.au
https://comedyforacause.net/tc-events/myc/
https://comedyforacause.net/tc-events/myc/


 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

COVID STRIKES AGAIN 

Bullet takes aim at Australian Women’s Keelboat Regatta 
 

While Bullet is no longer an MYC boat it is great to see she has found a 

good home with an enthusiastic skipper, Robyn Ragauskas at the helm.  
 

After a successful campaign in the Port Phillip Women’s Championship 

Series (PPWCS) hosted by Australian Sailing, Bullet from SYC skippered 

by Robyn Ragauskas is preparing for the Australian Women’s Keelboat 
Regatta (AWKR) to be held at Royal Melbourne Yacht Squadron over 

the Queen’s Birthday long weekend 11th to 14th June 2021.  
 

For the upcoming AWKR the core crew of Robyn Ragauskas (skipper) 
Ella Ragauskas, Meg Ragauskas, Lily Ragauskas, Tara Bickham and 

Chris O’Keefe will be joined by seasoned SYC sailor Karen Neville who 
will bring valuable experience to the team. 

 

 

Steering the Course 

 National Leadership Conference 
 

6pm (AEDT) Wednesday 6TH OCTOBER  

 

WOMEN IN SAILING 
Seems there’s a lot going on - here are some highlights 

See the full article here. 
 

(Unfortunately, due to COVID this event will be rescheduled 

for a later date … Ed). 
 

 
 

Looks like a great bunch of women on 

board! Good Luck Bullet in this and other 
regattas - we’re disappointed for you 

about the cancelled long weekend. 
 

 

 

Michael and the 

BULLet crew on 

Sydney Harbour 

 
 

 

Global women's sailing festival 

Steering the Course  
launched for 2021 

 

Supported by the IOC Development 

Fund, Steering the Course aims to 
introduce women and girls across the 

globe to the sport of sailing, as well 
as encourage alternative pathways 

for those already within the sport, 

such as coaching or officiating. 
 

Held over a 10-day period across two 

separate events - one in the 

Northern and the other in the 
Southern Hemisphere - the festival 

will bring together sailing 

communities from all backgrounds, 
with events taking place in multiple 

countries at the same time. 
 

 

The SheSails National Leadership Conference 

event set for 6pm (AEDT) Wednesday 6th 
October is designed to champion female  

 involvement in sailing and empower them to reach their full 
potential. This special event will feature guest speakers that will 

provide insights and explore the topic of Leadership. 
 

One of the keynote speakers for the event will be SheSails 
Ambassador, sailor and pioneer Jessica Watson OAM.   
 

Australia has a proud history of females who have contributed so 

much to the promotion and advancement of sailing, and Jessica 
will be joining the event to discuss her experiences; how she had 

a dream, worked hard at it and proved that anything really is 

possible. 
 

Register your interest in 
attending today and stay tuned 

via www.shesails.org.au or via 
the SheSails FB and Insta 

page @SheSailsAus. 
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https://www.shesails.org.au/news/steering-the-course-in-australia-with-sheleads-/
https://www.shesails.org.au/news/steering-the-course-in-australia-with-sheleads-/
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https://www.sailing.org/news/90331.php#.YLm8vC0RovD
https://www.sailing.org/news/90331.php#.YLm8vC0RovD
https://www.sailing.org.au/events/102780/
http://www.shesails.org.au/


 

 

MYC SROS Juniors Development Program 
What is a SROS?  

Short Rig Open Skiff 
 

 In 2019 a small group of members formed a consortium to help our Junior Program grow by purchasing 9 
Small Rig Open Skiffs (SROS) - formerly known as BICs - which they loaned to the club. 
 

These SROS have been an integral part of our junior program giving hundreds of kids each year the 

ability to improve their sailing ability and have been critical to solving the gap between our beginner Optis 
and the Full Rig Open Skiff. 
 

The total project cost for the new SROS boats was $26,500. 

 
Our plan was to apply for grants to be able to purchase these boats from the consortium to give our next 

generation of sailors the opportunity to participate in a fun outdoors family orientated sport in the 
beautiful sailing waters surrounding Manly.  
  

But in the last two years we have been unsuccessful.  So, we have set up a fundraising campaign via the 
Australian Sports Foundation so that all donations are tax deductible.   
 

Please give generously when making your donations to this worthy project  
directed at developing our future generation of sailors. 
 

https://asf.org.au/projects/manly-yacht-club/  
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Mumm / Farr30 - For SALE or ½ Share 
 

                  

 

Want to race in the fastlane? 
 

In great condition, continuously upgraded, a fantastic performance yacht with 

spacious cockpit and cabin for leisure. 
 

• Length 30' - 9.14m, Beam 3.07m, Draft 2.10m, Displacement 2063kg, 1996 

• Carbon mast (refurbished 2018), Carbon Spinnaker pole (refurbished 2017) 

• New 2018: rod rigging, Tuff-Luff and Garmin instruments mast displays. 

• Racing sails: carbon #1 Medium/Heavy 2018, carbon Main 2017, carbon #1 #2 and 

#3 heavy, mast head and fractional spinnakers. 

• Additional training / twilight carbon Main  

• Yanmar 1GM10 engine new 2020 and very low hours… 

• New Hard Antifoul (International Ultra-2) applied to bare gelcoat – Oct 2020 

• Cat 4 safety gear mostly new 2017, Radio/VHF new 2017. 

 

On NSW Maritime mooring in Manly Cove, SpiritBird races most MYC races 

and ready for Short Offshore races. 
 

$50,000 ono for whole boat- offers for ½ Share will be considered. 

Call Xavier on 0414 672 876 - Greg on 0412 426 584 for inspection 

Intrepid Juniors Winter Training 

The nine top donations will be given the opportunity to name one of 

the boats.  Imagine your name on one of the sails below. 
P.S

. 

https://asf.org.au/projects/manly-yacht-club/
https://asf.org.au/projects/manly-yacht-club/
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MYC WINTER SERIES 
RACE 1 

RESULTS: https://app.sailsys.com.au/club/23/results/series/1095/races  
 

 Winter Race 1 - what a strange day ... threatening 

clouds, blue skies, forecast of little wind, which was 

correct for some of the race but sufficient for other parts.  
 

And back at the club ... "jackpot heaven". Two boats 

retired having read the wrong course, and winners not 

coming back to the club to claim their prizes meant that 
4th, 5th & 6th places pickup up the prize - thank you 
 
 

 
 

Congratulations Ruffian, closest to your start; Khaleesi, 
Tensixty and San Toy - 1st, 2nd, 3rd in division 1 and 

Flakey Mojo, Pinta 11 and Fast Company - 1st, 2nd and 
3rd in division 2.  
 

 

Welcome new boat to the club 

“Manly Sailing Solace”. Hope you 

are enjoying your new boat Xav!  

Life member Brian Wilson 

takes the helm of Enigma - a 

tad bigger than Eos … what?  

Bokarra with her all girl crew, 

plus skipper Colin, of course! 

Jan (Esprit 5th Div 1), Lyn (Okavango Delta 6th 

Div 2), Race Director Greg, Maz (San Toy 3rd Div 

1), David (Tensixty 2nd Div 1) 

 

Khaleesi 1st to the first 

divison 1 mark with San Toy 

on your tail ... if only briefly… 

 

Ludicrous Mode and Esprit de Four 

Cheap Thrills 

Tensixty hoisting the kite 

Winner Div 2 - Flakey Mojo 

Tensixty under 

threatening skies  

Pompadi  

Pensive  

https://app.sailsys.com.au/club/23/results/series/1095/races
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MYC WINTER SERIES 
RACE 2 

RESULTS: https://app.sailsys.com.au/club/23/results/series/1095/races  
 

 

ROAMIN’ IN THE GLOAMIN’ 
 

After the first Winter Series race, while sitting down to relax, with 

a beer in the Rowing and Sailing lounge, Bruna, my crew spotted a 
great photo opportunity.   
 

The large picture window was framing an almost surreal vista in 
the gloaming of afternoon light.  Quickly setting up her phone on 

time lapse we were snapped and frozen in time, against the 
magical backdrop of Manly Cove. 
 

It isn't always about winning the race, or going the fastest, but 

rather the special moments shared with friends. 
 

   Colin Cameron 

Lyn (Okavango Delta 3rd Div 2), Michael (Corum 2nd Div 

1), Deanna (Flakey Mojo 2nd Div 2) Race Director Greg, 

Ludicrous Mode 1st Div 1, Bruce (Pensive 3rd Div 1) 

Race 2 - Course 7 (the shortest course), out to Cannae Pt for both divisions (some boats haven’t learnt to use 

the new courses yet!), then onto Nielsen Park for the Division 1 fleet while Division 2 had the shorter course 

around the Sow and Pigs mark and then back to Grotto for both divisions before heading home. 
 

The forecast was accurate… dying winds all day, but as is most often the case once San Toy decides to pull 

out, a great little breeze developed, helping boats behind, happily finish.  
 

Thanks, Peter Bennell, RO for both race 1 and 2 with support from Corum and Misky crews.  Congratulations 
to winners and those who completed the race, commiserations to those that just ran out of puff!  At least it 
was a lovely day on the water. 

… and in front … heading to Cannae Point 

Bokarra heading to the finish 

Boats behind San Toy…  

Corum and Esprit buried by the CYCA fleet 

Corum streaks away from Esprit after Nielsen Park 

Pensive - 3rd Div 1  Manly Sailing Solace  Khaleesi  

https://app.sailsys.com.au/club/23/results/series/1095/races


 

 

SAILABILITY MANLY 25TH ANNIVERSARY CELEBRATION 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

  

9 Images by Caroline Holdstock   

Mayor Michael Regan (Patron of Sailability Manly) 

with  President Warwick Mckenzie, Eli Demeny and 

MP for Warringah, Zali Steggall 

WEDNESDAY 5TH MAY was the date 

chosen for the celebration of 25 years of 
Sailability in Manly Yacht Club. 
 

 63 very excited people turned 
up to help us celebrate this, 

just managing to fit into the 
hall in a fairly squashed 

seating arrangement that 

made it all the more fun.  
 

Included in this group were 

some members of Manly Yacht 

Club Board, who joined in to 
help us celebrate, Maz and 

Graham, Lisa, Keith.  Also 

present were some of our past 
members, Jill, Verity, Evelyn, 

John, Lesley to add some 
wisdom to the mix. 

 
Everything worked like clockwork, due to the hard work our Volunteer 

Recognition Evening Committee had carried our earlier: Jackie was the Manager, 
and the MC for the evening; Ragnhild organised our caterer - the dinner was 

delicious, and well planned.  She also organised the set up and decorations. 

Caroline was the photographer. 
 

 

Jackie Ragnhild Caroline 

David W, still in his 
hop-along mode, 

helped with the table 

set up, clearing up, 
and gave a 

stupendous speech  
 outlining the history of Sailability, from the 

beginnings off the beach, to the building of the 
pontoon, and our advances from a 2-boat club to 

a 10-boat club. 
 

Keith Woodward was there to tell us about how the pontoon happened, 
complete with photos and memories.  Gene Scott sent us a very moving 

message letting us know that he is still around and missing us. 
 

The Mayor of Northern Beaches Council, Michael Regan, reminded us of 
some of the things we get up to at Sailability, and explained his deep 

admiration of our organisation.  
 

Zali Steggall, our Federal Member, and her chief of staff, Bronwen, also 
expressed some thoughts about some of our activities, and encouraged us 

to request funds from the Government to help us into the future. 
 

 

Keith Woodward with Ivan Demeny and 

Denis Linney, winners of the Wayne 

Black Trophy. 

Ivan and Denis mostly race in Woody 
which is the Hansa 303 donated by Keith 

some years ago. 

Our Volunteer of the Year this year is John 

Weaver, because he has been present at 
most of our activities; always working hard; 

helping with a large range of activities;  

 especially this year when we have achieved a RADIO FOR EVERY BOAT.  He is 
the energy behind this improvement to our routines and will be teaching us 

all how to use them. 
 

The excellent program just sailed along and in no time at all, it seemed the 
evening had come to a delightful close, with the usual volunteer get-

together, where everyone jumps in to do all the work, making it easy for 

everyone. 
 

Eli Demeny and John Weaver 



 

 

SAILABILITY MANLY  

Much like most non-profit organisations around the 

world, Sailability Manly would cease to function without 
the dedication and hard work of its incredible 

volunteers.  According to Volunteering Australia 
(www.volunteeringaustralia.org), almost six million 

volunteers around the country contribute over 600 

million hours to helping others each year.  May is 
known as the month for celebrating these generous 

volunteers and encouraging increased volunteerism in 

all forms, by people of all ages.  
 

The theme of National Volunteer Week (17 – 23 May) 

this year was “Recognise. Reconnect. Reimagine.”  

  

Club; each greeted in the balloon-filled entryway with warm smiles from Jackie Morgan and our talented 

photographer, Caroline Holdstock.  A welcome glass of Champagne and a small volunteer appreciation gift 

were generously handed out to each new arrival as well.  Upon entering the MYC main room, it was difficult 
not to notice the smell of the exquisite floral bouquets on each table, which transformed the occasion into 

a botanical delight.  After a bit of mingling amongst the handsomely dressed group, everyone took their 
chosen seats at the family-style tables and Jackie kicked off as our lovely Emcee of the evening.  
 

Jackie delivered an entertaining opening welcome and introduced our Committee President Warwick 

McKenzie; we enjoyed an incredible string of VIP Speakers.  The mic was handed over to the very 
articulate Northern Beaches Council Mayor Michael Regan, who tugged on all our heartstrings when he 

spoke about the Gunnedah Project, which took place in the middle of the January 2019 drought.  Next Zali 

Steggall, our local Member for Warringah, gave a wonderfully encouraging speech and promised to come 
out for a sail when the weather warms up!  

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

  

May:  
Volunteer Recognition Month 

 

We also observed the tenth Global 

Accessibility Awareness Day (GAAD) on 20 
May, which is a day designed to help get 

people talking, thinking and learning about 
digital access / inclusion for people with 

different disabilities.  One Billion people 

worldwide live with a disability and are 
considerably underserved by digital products 

due to visual, hearing, motor and cognitive 

barriers.  For more information and tips on 
ways you can commit to inclusion please visit 

https://globalaccessibilityawarenessday.org/.  
 

Sailability Manly kicked this theme off a bit earlier on 5 

May, holding its 25th Annual Volunteer Recognition 

Evening at the Manly Yacht Club.  
 

Among our VIP guest speakers were Warringah MP Zali 

Steggall OAM and Northern Beaches Council Mayor 

Michael Regan, whose partner (and Zali’s Chief of 

Staff) Bronwen Regan was also in attendance.   

Jennie Fogarty and Zali Steggall  Bronwen and Michael Regan  

Volunteer Radio Training, 12 & 16 June 2021  
 

As part of a grant application to the Northern 
Beaches Council and Sailability NSW, we 

received nine radios and must train our 
volunteers to use them safe and effectively.  
 

John Weaver has written a very 

comprehensive Radio Training Course for the 
use of these particular radios in our local 

sailing area. The beginning part of the 

course will have participants explore 
managing the actual radios and learning the 

controls.  After some shore practice and 

theory, we will take to the water in our boats 
and practice in the environment where they 

will be used.  
 

The 2021 Sailability Manly VRE was a smashing 

success!  Over 50 volunteers and their guests arrived 
around 6:00 pm to the festively decorated Manly Yacht  

 

Reprinted with permission Signals May 2021  

At this point, fabulous Chef Felix announced dinner was ready. In an organised fashion, we all took to 

lining up at the buffet table and piled our plates with a variety of delicious salads, sides, pastas and 
proteins. The food was delightfully tasty, and the Champagne and conversation continued to flow.  

 

Continued on next page…  
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by Heather MacKay   

… continued from previous page 

The 2021 Sailability Manly VRE … 
 

Next David, a member of the Committee, presented as our historical perspectives 

speaker and also spoke about the wonderful cabinets he helped build for our use. Then 
as a special treat, an old slideshow of photos and videos taken from the days when the 

Pontoon and its ramp were built played on the monitor screen as Keith (a Marine 

Architect) wowed us all with his story of the creation of the MYC Pontoon, his dream and 
its ultimate culmination.  

 

The magical evening continued and as dessert was served our revered 

President, Warwick thanked everyone for attending and spoke about the 

importance of our tireless volunteers. He also presented Eli with a special 
gift certificate, just a small thank you for all that she does.  

 

After a few words from Eli, she 

segued to the highly anticipated 

presentation of the Wayne Black 
trophy for Best Sailor (Denis Linney) 

and Best Crew (Ivan Demeny).  
 

The mic was handed back to our 
gregarious Emcee, Jacky who then 

sang “Happy Birthday” to Caroline.  
 

Eli ended the night on a high as she presented the Volunteer of the Year 
award to John Weaver for his ongoing commitment and contribution to the 

Radio Program we are soon to enjoy.  
 

We’d also like to extend a very special thank you to the VRE Committee - 
Jackie, David, Ragnhild, Caroline (photos), Chef Felix and Jennie (flowers) 

for time spent organising an unforgettable evening for all attendees!  
 

Ivan and Denis   

Warwick and Eli 

Eli and John   

progress images of the pontoon being built 

WHAT YEAR WAS THE PONTOON AT MYC BUILT? 

ANSWER: The pontoon build was completed in August 

2002.  Conceived by Keith Woodward, built by members 
of Manly Yacht Club and Sailability Manly volunteers, the 

project took two years to complete.  The pontoon was 

launched on a cold, dark, wet August night in 2002, the 
date of the highest tide for that year. Only volunteer 

labour was used, including the architectural plans, and 

special deals on all materials were negotiated.  
 

Were you one of the 

many volunteers? 



 

 

WELCOME SOLACE racing as  

Manly Yacht Club welcomes SOLACE - MYC 409, a beautiful Jeanneau 

Sun Odyssey 409 to the fleet. 
 

Long term MYC member, previous Junior Race 

Director and casual instructor at Manly Sailing, 
Xavier is now the proud owner of this stunning 

example of a luxurious French yacht... Hahaha... 

yes, 3 cabins / 2 heads / a fully equipped galley 
and even a BBQ are just some of the novelties 

for this avid yacht racer who started sailing at 

MYC on an Etchell 22 back in 2001. 
 

SOLACE 

“I am very keen to share my passion for sailing and love for Sydney Harbour 
and the East Coast of Australia with as many as possible”. 

 
As part of Manly Sailing's growing product and service offering SOLACE is 
now available for private skippered charters, weekend getaways, 

International Yacht Training courses as well a social club racing (this Winter 

Series is only the beginning). 
 

Look her up on SOLACE @ Manly Sailing and tell your friends !! 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 
 
 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

  

Are you a Shouty Skipper? 

astrolabsailing.com 
 

| Viki Moore | May 15, 2021 | 
 

(great read … Ed) 

 

More at https://www.sarahsteenland.com  
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Xav takes the instructors 

through their paces   

Manly Sailing instructors   
Winter Race 1   

https://astrolabesailing.com/2021/05/15/are-you-a-shouty-skipper/
https://www.sarahsteenland.com/
https://www.sarahsteenland.com/
https://www.manlysailing.com/boats/jeanneau-sun-odyssey-409/
https://www.manlysailing.com/boats/jeanneau-sun-odyssey-409/
https://www.manlysailing.com/boats/jeanneau-sun-odyssey-409/
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PLEASE THANK OUR SPONSORS BY SUPPORTING THEM 

w w w .p e p p e rtre e w in e s.c o m .a u

M A N LY YAC H T C LU B SPEC IA L O FFER

Varietal Range M ixed/Straight Dozen + 2 PET Glasses 

Any M ixed/Straight D ozen | $199 

(inc. 2 x PET Glasses)

DELIVERED FREIGHT FREE WITHIN AUSTRALIA

New South Wales 
Semillon Sauvignon Blanc

Wrattonbully 
Pinot Gris

Orange 
Chardonnay

Wrattonbully 
Merlot

Cool Climates 
Shiraz

Wrattonbully | Coonawarra 
Cabernet Sauvignon

http://www.hellyhansen.com.au
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	Are you a Shouty Skipper?

